
Circuit Letter 05.02.25  Revd. Shaun Sanders 

Dear Friends, 

When I woke up on Sunday morning, not only was there a bright blue sky, but I also noticed 

that the mornings are getting lighter. It might have been frosty outside, but there was a 

definite change in the lengthening of the days. When February comes, I always notice that 

we’ve turned a corner in the hours of sunlight. 

The Circuit Prayer Diary for last weekend reminded me that it was Candlemas which is 40 days 

after Christmas. It marks the Presentation of Jesus in the Temple by his parents as recorded 

in Luke 2.22-40. Some churches, especially in Anglican and Roman Catholic traditions, make 

more of marking that period of the 40 days after Christmas. Some will keep their Christmas 

trees up until Candlemas and have special services on 2nd February. 

One of the churches we prayed for in the Prayer Diary on Sunday was St Michael’s Church, 

Sheerwater. Providentially, I had popped into St Michael’s the week before, on a visit around 

that part of the Circuit. The church had a Christmas tree up (pictured) but it was a tree with a 

difference. The children of the Pop-Up Café at St Michael’s had made a bug hotel to make 

room for others, including little insects. Made from recycled and eco friendly materials, the 

tree shows how Jesus came to save the whole world – bugs and all. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

When February and Candlemas come along, the days gradually get longer following the 

darkness of January, which for many is a dreary month. Yet it’s not all brightness yet. Monday 

3rd as I write this, is an overcast and grey day. We also have the season of Lent to come as 

we share the journey of Jesus to Jerusalem and the Cross. Some churches turn their Christmas 

tree into a cross during Lent and then decorate it with flowers on Easter Day. 

Although it can still be cold at this time of year, and the hours of darkness still outnumber the 

hours of light, we look forward with hope and expectation to the new life and light which 

Jesus offers to the whole creation – bugs and all. 

Shaun 
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Resources/Good News 

Time to Talk Day – Thursday 6 February 

Time to Talk about Men’s Mental Health 

Men often feel there is more stigma attached to talking about emotional problems compared to 

women. But support is available. Peer-to-peer support groups offer a safe space for men to talk about 

what's troubling them without fear of judgement or criticism. 

The link below provides information on peer-to-peer support groups offering safe spaces for men 

struggling in Surrey. 

Time to Talk about men's mental health - Surrey County Council 

 

Quiz night 7th March, Guildford Cathedral 

Guildford Cathedral is hosting a pub-style quiz night. Gather your friends/family/neighbours, enjoy a 

delicious meal, and test your knowledge against other teams. Ticket prices include dinner and a 

contribution to the Cathedral. 

Guildford Cathedral - Box Office 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/community/news/categories/health-and-wellbeing/time-to-talk-about-mens-mental-health
https://www.guildford-cathedral.org/events/boxoffice/823


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


